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Koch Proposes Short-Term Independent Redistricting Commission
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With time having nearly run to form an independent commission to draw new district lines, former New York City Mayor Ed Koch proposed in a conference call this morning that a temporary, three-person panel be formed to review lines already drawn by the Legislature.

Koch, who spearheaded the 2010 New York Uprising campaign for independently drawn lines, suggested that former New York Chief Judge Judith Kaye chair the commission, which Koch said could finish its critique of the Legislature’s lines in “two or three days” because redistricting software can quickly produce non-gerrymandered, fair lines.

Koch noted that Judge Roanne Mann, the court-appointed magistrate who came out with her own draft congressional lines on Tuesday, had produced them within a similar time-frame.

The details of Koch’s proposal are still a little fuzzy, and a short-term commission with no legal authority is far short of the full-scale redistricting commission Koch had hoped for when he secured written pledges from all the 2010 gubernatorial candidates and majorities of the Assembly and Senate. But it could help pressure legislators into drawing fairer districts, or else face the threat of a veto by Gov. Andrew Cuomo. Koch said that there were few other options since the Legislature had essentially chosen to “run out the clock.”

Congressional lines must be finished by Mar. 20, at the very latest, when candidates will start petitioning for primaries, unless the Legislature is able to move back that primary date.

Koch said that he still believed Cuomo — who was among those who promised to veto lines not drawn by independent commission — would keep his pledge.

“I hope the governor will keep his commitment. I expect him to,” Koch said. “He’s a stand-up guy.”

Koch said a deal reportedly in the works that would allow the Legislature to draw its own lines, in exchange for a constitutional amendment mandating independent redistricting in 2022, would be a clear violation of the New York Uprising pledge signed by Cuomo and legislators.

“That’s totally unacceptable, certainly to me and, I believe, still to a number of good government groups,” Koch said.

Interestingly, Citizens Union, the good government group most closely aligned with New York Uprising during its 2010 campaign, has sided with cutting the deal for the 2022 constitutional amendment.
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